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I oppose SB 243 for the following reasons. First, in June 2024 the Supreme Court 

struck down a federal ban stating a firearm with a bump stock do not qualify as a 

machine gun. By passing this bill the Oregon Legislature will be impeding the 2nd 

Amendment rights for US citizens living in Oregon. This is not a vote by the people. It 

is Oregon’s Legislature imposing their will on the state of Oregon again. Secondly, by 

imposing a 72 hour wait period on sales or transfer of a firearm goes against a US 

Citizens Right to Bear Arms, by delaying that right by 3 days at minimum. The star 

already has a back ground that typically takes 7 days or more to be able to take 

possession of a gun purchased through a dealer. By adding this the wait times to 

posses a firearm will be extended even longer.  This is a bill that was created by the 

Oregon legislature to prevent US Citizens from being able to enact their rights. 

Senator Prozanski & Congressman Lively this is one of your constituents telling you 

to vote NO on this bill. You both now have my position on this bill & need to hold 

yourself accountable to your constituents. You need to vote based on what your 

constituents responses are to you on this bill. Don’t base it on what you think is right. 

Right now you have a NO!!! 


